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Date:   23 March 2024 

Dear Colleagues,  

I hope you enjoyed your time at SoutheastCon 2024 and had the opportunity to take advantage of all the 

great material that were presented by the VIPs attending the conference and also you fellow committee 

members, learning some tips that will help you lead your Section.  I would also like to thank the Atlanta 

Section and the SoutheastCon 2024 organizing team and the volunteers that made the event a success, 

led by Alessio Medda.  I had provided a challenge to the hosting committee and they met and potentially 

extended the bar for the future SoutheastCons to meet. 

As for other events in the coming year, in April, we will have the Congressional Visit Day.  In May, the VIC 

Summit & Honors Ceremony Gala will be held in Boston, and in September, IEEE-USA has organized an 

Alaskan Cruise.  

Now it’s time to shift our focus on other activities planned for the year.  Innovation, Workforce and 

Research Conference (IWRC) for Aerospace and Defense is in the planning mode with IEEE-USA.  The event 

is planned for first week of December 2024 in Huntsville, AL.   

Thanks to all of you for your continued support to IEEE!  

Regards,  

Eric Grigorian 

IEEE R3 Director 


